
From: Anthony Rush [anthony@██████████]
Sent: 31 August 2010 20:21
To: Fitchie, Andrew
Subject: RE: Meeting followup

Andrew

I have spoken to the Chairman about this – I will update you when you ring or in the morning.

Tony

From: Fitchie, Andrew [mailto:Andrew.Fitchie@dlapiper.com]
Sent: 31 August 2010 20:02
To: anthony@██████████ Richard.Jeffrey@tie.ltd.uk
Subject: Re: Meeting followup

Gently, I will be endeavouring to ease Nick Smith into a world where termination is untidy and litigation is not fun for anyone and is extremely costly - this is my personal experience even on winning arbitrations and court proceedings.

Preparing for litigation is a completely different and intensely tactical phase of teeth baring in which a settlement can emerge even after swords are crossed.

A
The time is long gone to parse Clause 80.20.

Andrew Fitchie
Partner
DLA Piper Scotland LLP
T: +44 (0) ██████████
M: +44 (0) ██████████
F: +44 (0)131 242 5562

From: Anthony Rush <anthony@██████████>
To: 'Richard Jeffrey' <Richard.Jeffrey@tie.ltd.uk>
Cc: Fitchie, Andrew
Sent: Tue Aug 31 18:07:20 2010
Subject: RE: Meeting followup

Richard,

I would expect his boss to be more sensible even if Nick Smith does think that. There are many attractions of Carlisle which, if EK is right, can be delivered if the parties can agree the price. To get to an agreement with Infracore it is necessary for me to apply pressure to them – CEC delaying a potential deal would be fatal and not in the public interest.

On ND's and INTC's – it's a big subject which could be painful for some and extends beyond those two issues into the whole commercial management. My concern for you, if Carlisle fails, is how tie cope with the commercial management of the project including DRP's. Carlisle succeeding will avoid the problems which would have needed to be faced up to in any case.

The 249 team will cope at this time preparing RTN's and reviewing instructions – thereafter I suggest you take time to sit down with Andrew and me with a clean sheet of paper.

Tony

From: Richard Jeffrey [mailto:Richard.Jeffrey@tie.ltd.uk]
Sent: 31 August 2010 17:06
To: Anthony Rush
Cc: Fitchie, Andrew
Subject: RE: Meeting followup

Tony,

My concern is that Nick Smith sees termination as the 'cleanest' option, it appeals to him to get a definitive ruling on who is right and who is wrong, ignoring the practical consequences of termination. Hopefully Andrew can calm things down with CEC legal tomorrow. I agree that one of the main attractions of Carlisle is to minimise the impact of any ambiguity.

On the administration of ND's and INTC's I would welcome your view on how this could be improved once you have had the chance to spend some time going through some with Michael Paterson.

On DRP's I have considered tactical use of further DRP's on some of the areas where we think we are stronger, but have decided not to for now because of resource, and the expectation that any launched now would not come to fruition in a useful timescale. Happy to review this whenever.

R

From: Anthony Rush [mailto:anthony@██████████]
Sent: 31 August 2010 11:52
To: Richard Jeffrey
Cc: Fitchie, Andrew
Subject: RE: Meeting followup

Thanks.

Andrew, Brandon and I discussed the inference of Dervaird yesterday and the reply sent this morning to 6241 emerged from that. Brandon would not own our response but he doesn't demur from it.

Probably more critical to our powers to instruct is Clause 34.3 which is touched upon by Dervaird. Brandon has already asked Richard Keen to comment on that and I asked him to ask for a view on 80.20. (Andrew – can you make certain that the message got to Brandon on the importance of 80.20 please?)

The simple answer to Nick is, yes the contract terms are what I call capricious and you call ambiguous – that's one of the reasons we are promoting the Carlisle exit. Frankly to obtain a definitive meaning would require the test of the Courts – in my opinion the more Dervaird type decisions we get (based on narrow factual basis) the more difficult it will get for us. There simply isn't a "knock-out" for either party. I suspect that the consequences of termination are becoming less attractive as we get closer to the point where it becomes a possibility.

If Carlisle doesn't happen we will have to up our game on how we deal with ND's and DRP's unless we crystallize the RTN's and UWN's into termination.

Tony

From: Richard Jeffrey [mailto:Richard.Jeffrey@tie.ltd.uk]
Sent: 31 August 2010 10:59
To: Anthony Rush
Subject: RE: Meeting followup

It is part of the e-mail chain attached below

From: Anthony Rush [mailto:anthony@██████████]
Sent: 31 August 2010 10:49
To: Richard Jeffrey
Subject: RE: Meeting followup

Thanks Richard – please forward the email you are responding to.

Tony

From: Richard Jeffrey [mailto:Richard.Jeffrey@tie.ltd.uk]
Sent: 31 August 2010 10:10
To: Anthony Rush
Subject: FW: Meeting followup

Tony, fyi

R

From: Richard Jeffrey
Sent: 30 August 2010 14:29
To: Steven Bell; 'Fitchie, Andrew'; Susan Clark
Subject: FW: Meeting followup

fyi

From: Richard Jeffrey
Sent: 30 August 2010 14:28
To: 'Nick Smith'
Cc: Alastair Maclean; Marshall Poulton; Dave Anderson; Donald McGougan; Alan Coyle - CEC; Ailie Wilson; Andy Conway - CEC; Carol Campbell
Subject: RE: Meeting followup

Nick, thanks for your note.

I will prepare a more full response to your note in due course, but a couple of points.

Given the resource pressures of running project Carlisle, project Notice and administering the contract we need to think about how we prioritise resources, and we may need to accept that, in order to meet the council deadlines we may have to forsake some details, deploy additional resource or accept a different timescale.

I am very concerned about your first paragraph. We have discussed before the need to be cautious with how we express our personal views, and we need to be doubly cautious about how we express them in writing. For the record I do not share your views and I do not think the facts support them.

Regards

Richard

From: Nick Smith [mailto:Nick.Smith@edinburgh.gov.uk]
Sent: 27 August 2010 17:02
To: Richard Jeffrey
Cc: Alastair Maclean; Marshall Poulton; Dave Anderson; Donald McGougan; Alan Coyle - CEC; Ailie Wilson; Andy Conway - CEC; Carol Campbell
Subject: Meeting followup

Richard

Further to the meeting yesterday I thought I would set out my views on what CEC currently requires to inform the on-going decision making process. Please note that it is sent subject to Dave and Donald's comments as neither have had a chance to review these points as yet. However, some of the requests are simply a reiteration of Donald's email to you on 18 August .

1. A legal view on the use of 80.20. I understand that tie is of the view that this has been looked at before and it is a no-go option. If this is the case then it appears from a practical perspective Infraco can hold tie to ransom as effectively there is no way to get them to progress works unless (i) an estimate is agreed (80.13); or (ii) the matter is in DRP (80.15). We would still like to see the analysis of the effect of 80.20 to finally close it out as an option. The issue of the effectiveness of clauses 34.1/34.3 also needs to be bottomed out. I appreciate that the TPB's view is that "as is" is not an option, but I think we still need to explore this avenue to inform the other options and perhaps even weaken Infraco's negotiating position.
2. My current thinking is that there are broadly four outcomes (i) continue with the existing contract; (ii) terminate and win ; (iii) terminate and lose; and (iv) Carlisle. A decision as to what to do after termination (ie continue, postpone or cancel) will require to be taken at the appropriate stage but we will know which is the viable option here before a final view is taken on termination.
3. Can tie please provide estimates of (i) the worst case cost scenario for terminate and lose under the Infraco contract assuming tie *lost* all the DRP/disputed issues (eg BDDI); (ii) the worst case cost scenario for terminate and lose under the Infraco contract assuming tie *won* all the DRP/disputed issues (eg BDDI); (iii) separately, a total of all other non-Infraco contract costs (so that when added to (i) or (ii) it would give a total cost estimate for termination); (iv) the estimated cost of a re-procure for the remaining works from Airport to St Andrew Square and separately from St Andrew Square to Newhaven; (v) the estimated total cost of termination for Infraco default with Infraco paying for the differential in completion costs (interestingly this would presumably include Airport to Newhaven for the final settled cost of the current contract rather than just to St Andrew Sq); and (vi) the proposed cost of Carlisle.
4. I appreciate (v) is very difficult as it depends on the total cost (which we don't know yet) and on whether you assume tie win or lose the contract interpretation questions - ie if tie lose the arguments re BDDI etc then tie is due to pay more and consequently the difference between the cost of Infraco doing the work and a third party doing the work is less.
5. A legal view is required on whether termination notices should be served piecemeal or all at once (the difference here being timescale for termination). I suspect this may be more of a tactical issue than a legal one but we should get a view so a decision can be taken.
6. Richard Keen's view on the case for Infraco default based on the evidence tie has amassed when set against the contract terms. ie what does he think are the chances of success? Fully appreciate this is reliant upon receipt of info from Infraco in response to the notices.

Stewart has previously provided figures for some variation of 3(iii) above. The latest was on 10 June at £415m, but this was for a termination and cancellation and also included a lot of cost which would not be required under a re-procure and continue option and also factored in £40m for litigation risk. I'm also not sure whether this included the sums paid to Infraco or whether this would reduce further due to actual value of work done. However, on a quick analysis, at a rough base figure of £350m, could we not simply add the estimated cost of a re-procure (for either part or whole route) and arrive at a total estimated project cost? From memory the whole Infraco part of the contract was £243m so adding those together would give you £593 for the whole scope. A re-procure would hopefully cost less in this market. This would also be a worst case scenario as our position would always be that Infraco are in default. I am probably massively oversimplifying here.

Identifying the worst case scenarios cost wise will allow us to eliminate the litigation risk issue as it can only ever then be an upside for the project costs. The difficulty of course comes when weighing up both cost and other influencing factors such as PR, political view, funding options and risk profile generally, but in my view the above information would at least allow us to narrow the options.

I am currently working on some form of matrix setting out the estimated costs and headline issues so that we can hopefully give tie an early steer to tie as to which options are still in the running and thereby allow tie to focus its resource most effectively as requested. I'll send this over once it is more developed. However, skeleton attached for info.

I also appreciate that the result of the strength of the legal position may not be known by October Council as we may not have the responses to the breach notices. However, a view on the estimates/issues for Carlisle versus a best and worst case for termination would at least inform the current thinking.

In addition, I appreciate that for certain of the estimates CEC will necessarily have to trust tie's judgement on the issues - eg tie will have to take a view on how best to re-procure and that methodology will likely affect the cost estimate. So long as we understand the working assumptions we can discuss them at that point.

Hopefully the above is clear but please let me know if not. Happy to discuss.

Kind regards

Nick

Nick Smith
Principal Solicitor
Legal Services Division
City of Edinburgh Council
Level 3, Waverley Court
East Market Street
Edinburgh EH8 8BG

(t) 0131 [REDACTED]

Please note that I am not in the office on a Monday

This email and files transmitted with it are confidential and are intended for the sole use of the individual or organisation to whom they are addressed.

If you have received this eMail in error please notify the sender immediately and delete it without using, copying, storing, forwarding or disclosing its contents to any other person.

The Council has endeavoured to scan this eMail message and attachments for computer viruses and will not be liable for any losses incurred by the recipient.

The information transmitted is intended only for the person to whom it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. If you are not the intended recipient of this e-mail please notify the sender immediately at the email address above, and then delete it.

E-mails sent to and by our staff are monitored for operational and lawful business purposes including assessing compliance with

our company rules and system performance. TIE reserves the right to monitor emails sent to or from addresses under its control.

No liability is accepted for any harm that may be caused to your systems or data by this e-mail. It is the recipient's responsibility to scan this e-mail and any attachments for computer viruses.

Senders and recipients of e-mail should be aware that under Scottish Freedom of Information legislation and the Data Protection legislation these contents may have to be disclosed to third parties in response to a request.

tie Limited registered in Scotland No. SC230949. Registered office - City Chambers, High Street, Edinburgh, EH1 1YT.

No virus found in this incoming message.

Checked by AVG - www.avg.com

Version: 8.5.441 / Virus Database: 271.1.1/3102 - Release Date: 08/30/10 06:35:00

The information transmitted is intended only for the person to whom it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. If you are not the intended recipient of this e-mail please notify the sender immediately at the email address above, and then delete it.

E-mails sent to and by our staff are monitored for operational and lawful business purposes including assessing compliance with our company rules and system performance. TIE reserves the right to monitor emails sent to or from addresses under its control.

No liability is accepted for any harm that may be caused to your systems or data by this e-mail. It is the recipient's responsibility to scan this e-mail and any attachments for computer viruses.

Senders and recipients of e-mail should be aware that under Scottish Freedom of Information legislation and the Data Protection legislation these contents may have to be disclosed to third parties in response to a request.

tie Limited registered in Scotland No. SC230949. Registered office - City Chambers, High Street, Edinburgh, EH1 1YT.

No virus found in this incoming message.

Checked by AVG - www.avg.com

Version: 8.5.441 / Virus Database: 271.1.1/3102 - Release Date: 08/30/10 06:35:00

The information transmitted is intended only for the person to whom it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. If you are not the intended recipient of this e-mail please notify the sender immediately at the email address above, and then delete it.

E-mails sent to and by our staff are monitored for operational and lawful business purposes including assessing compliance with our company rules and system performance. TIE reserves the right to monitor emails sent to or from addresses under its control.

No liability is accepted for any harm that may be caused to your systems or data by this e-mail. It is the recipient's responsibility to scan this e-mail and any attachments for computer viruses.

Senders and recipients of e-mail should be aware that under Scottish Freedom of Information legislation and the Data Protection legislation these contents may have to be disclosed to third parties in response to a request.

tie Limited registered in Scotland No. SC230949. Registered office - City Chambers, High Street, Edinburgh, EH1 1YT.

This email is from DLA Piper Scotland LLP.

The contents of this email and any attachments are confidential to the intended recipient. They may not be disclosed to or used by or copied in any way by anyone other than the intended recipient. If this e mail is received in error, please contact DLA Piper Scotland LLP on +44 (0) 8700 111111 quoting the name of the sender and the email address to which it has been sent and then delete it.

Please note that neither DLA Piper Scotland LLP nor the sender accepts any responsibility for viruses and it is your responsibility to scan or otherwise check this email and any attachments.

DLA Piper Scotland LLP is a limited liability partnership registered in Scotland (registered number SO300365), which provides services from offices in Scotland. A list of members is open for inspection at its registered office and principal place of business Rutland Square, Edinburgh, EH1 2AA. Partner denotes member of a limited liability partnership.

DLA Piper Scotland LLP is regulated by the Law Society of Scotland and is a member of DLA Piper, an international legal practice, the members of which are separate and distinct legal entities. For further information, please refer to www.dlapiper.com.